BIBLIOGRAPHY

Transnational Carceral Capitalism in Xinjiang and Beyond (GERALD ROCHE)

Bloomberg. 2019. 'Frontier Services Group Ltd (500: Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited).' *Bloomberg*, date not found. https://www.bloomberg.com/research/stocks/people/person.asp?personId=24 2634425&capId=2482088&previousCapId=242505502&previousTitle=China Xinjiang Beixin Construction %26 Engineering (Group) Co. Ltd.

Ciralsky, Adam. 2009. 'Tycoon, Contractor, Soldier, Spy.' Vanity Fair, 2 December. https://www.vanityfair.com/news/2010/01/blackwater-201001.

Cook, Sarah. 2019. 'The Learning Curve: How Communist Party Officials Are Applying Lessons from Prior "Transformation" Campaigns to Repression in Xinjiang.' *China Brief* 19, no. 3. https://jamestown.org/program/the-learning-curve-how-communist-party-officials-are-applying-lessons-from-prior-transformation-campaigns-to-repression-in-xinjiang.

Fan, Lingzhi. 2017. 'Blackwater Founder to Open Bases in Xinjiang.' *Global Times*, 21 March. http://www.globaltimes.cn/content/1038847.shtml.

FSG (Frontier Services Group). 2018a. 'Myanmar Forms Steering Committee for the Implementation of Belt and Road Projects.' Frontier Services Group website, 21 December. http://www.fsgroup.com/en/news/show-427.html.

FSG (Frontier Services Group). 2018b. 'FSG Obtained Cambodian Security License.' Frontier Services Group website, 13 December. http://www.fsgroup.com/en/news/show-436.html.

Hall, Richard. 2019. 'US Troops in Syria Could Be Replaced by Private Contractors, Blackwater Founder Erik Prince Says.' *Independent*, 15 January. https://www.independent.co.uk/news/world/middle-east/syria-us-troop-withdrawal-private-contractors-blackwater-erik-prince-trump-military-a8729121.html.

Kirsch, Noah. 2018. 'Blackwater's Dark Prince Returns.' Forbes, 4 April. https://www.forbes.com/return-of-erik-prince/#6c1260b150aa.

Martina, Michael. 2017. 'Blackwater Founder's FSG Buys Stake in Chinese Security School.' *Reuters*, 30 May. https://www.reuters.com/article/us-china-silkroad-companies/blackwater-founders-fsg-buys-stake-in-chinese-security-school-idUSKBN18Q0WR.

Mech, Dara. 2019. 'Hun Sen and Xi Herald Continued Strong Ties.' *The Phnom Penh Post*, 23 January. https://www.phnompenhpost.com/national/hun-sen-and-xi-herald-continued-strong-ties.

Mühlhahn, Klaus. 2010. 'The Concentration Camp in Global Historical Perspective.' *History Compass* 8. no. 6: 543–61.

Pitzer, Andrea. 2017. One Long Night: A Global History of Concentration Camps. London, Boston, New York: Little, Brown and Company.

Prince, Erik. 2016. 'What the Chinese Approach to Overseas Infrastructure Can Teach the World.' *South China Morning Post*, 27 December. https://www.scmp.com/comment/insight-opinion/article/2056883/what-chinese-approach-overseas-infrastructure-can-teach.

Roston, Aran. 2017. 'Private War: Erik Prince Has His Eye on Afghanistan's Rare Metals.' *Buzzfeed News*, 7 December. https://www.buzzfeednews.com/article/aramroston/private-war-erik-prince-has-his-eye-on-afghanistans-rare#.esG7JBV8Q.

Shepherd, Christian. 2019. 'Erik Prince Company to Build Training Centre in China's Xinjiang.' *Reuters*, 31 January. https://www.reuters.com/article/us-china-xinjiang/erik-prince-company-to-build-training-center-in-chinas-xinjiang-idUSKCN1PP169.

Stevenson, Alexandra and Chris Buckley. 'Blackwater Founder's New Company Strikes Deal in China. He Says He Had No Idea.' *The New York Times*, 1 February. https://www.nytimes.com/2019/02/01/business/erik-prince-xinjiang-china-fsg-blackwater.html.

Wang, Jackie. 2018. Carceral Capitalism. South Pasadena: semiotext(e).

Zenz, Adrian and James Leibold. 2017. 'Chen Quanguo: The Strongman behind Beijing's Securitization Strategy in Tibet and Xinjiang.' *China Brief* 17, no. 12. https://jamestown.org/program/chenquanguo-the-strongman-behind-beijings-securitization-strategy-in-tibet-and-xinjiang.

State Repression in the Jasic Aftermath: From Punishment to Preemption (KEVIN LIN)

Elfstrom, Manfred. 2019. 'China's Recent Crackdown on Labour Activists May Have Little to Do with Their Own Actions.' *South China Morning Post*, 7 February. https://www.scmp.com/comment/insight-opinion/united-states/article/2185187/chinas-recent-crackdown-labour-activists-may

Elmer, Keegan. 2019. 'At Least Five Labour Rights Activists Arrested across China.' *South China Morning Post*, 22 January. https://www.scmp.com/news/china/politics/article/2183209/least-five-labour-rights-activists-arrested-across-china.

Franceschini, Ivan and Kevin Lin. 2019a. 'Labour NGOs in China: From Legal Mobilisation to Collective Struggle (and Back?).' China Perspectives, no. 1: 75–84.

Franceschini, Ivan and Kevin Lin. 2019b. 'A "Pessoptimistic" View of Chinese Labour NGOs.' In *Made in China Yearbook 2018: Dog Days*, edited by Ivan Franceschini and Nicholas Loubere, 60–63. Canberra: ANU Press.

Franceschini, Ivan and Elisa Nesossi. 2018. 'State Repression of Chinese Labour NGOs: A Chilling Effect?' The China Journal 80: 111–29.

Hernández, Javier C. 2016. 'Labor Protests Multiply in China as Economy Slows, Worrying Leaders.' *The New York Times*, 15 March. https://www.nytimes.com/2016/03/15/world/asia/china-labor-stri-ke-protest.html.

Where Is China's Interpol Chief? (MAYA WANG)

AFP (Agence France-Presse). 2019. 'Wife of Chinese Ex-Interpol Chief Seeks Asylum in France: Reports.' *The Local*, 19 January. https://www.thelocal.fr/20190119/wife-of-chinese-ex-interpol-chief-seeks-asylum-in-france-reports.

Cui, Xiankang. 2018. '福建南平一男子背留置期间死亡,家属称身体多处淤青 [A Man in Nanping, Fujian, Died while Detained under *Liuzhi*, His Relatives Claim that His Body Was Bruised in Several Places]? *Caixin*, 8 May. No longer available online.

Eder, Thomas and Bertram Lang. 2017. 'The Pitfalls of Law Enforcement Cooperation with China.' *The Diplomat*, 21 January. https://thediplomat.com/2017/01/the-pitfalls-of-law-enforcement-cooperation-with-china.

Garnaut, John and Philip Wen. 2015. 'Chinese Police Pursued a Man to Australia on a 'Fox Hunt' without Permission.' *The Sydney Morning Herald*, 15 April. https://www.smh.com.au/national/chinese-police-pursued-a-man-to-australia-on-a-fox-hunt-without-permission-20150415-1mlum2.html.

HRW (Human Rights Watch). 2015. 'Tiger Chairs and Cell Bosses: Police Torture of Criminal Suspects in China.' *Human Rights Watch*, 13 May. https://www.hrw.org/report/2015/05/13/tiger-chairs-and-cell-bosses/police-torture-criminal-suspects-china.

HRW (Human Rights Watch). 2016. 'China: Secretive Detention System Mars Anti-corruption Campaign.' *Human Rights Watch*, 6 December. https://www.hrw.org/news/2016/12/06/china-secretive-detention-system-mars-anti-corruption-campaign.

HRW (Human Rights Watch). 2017. 'China: Abolish Secret Detention but Ensure Rights Protection.' *Human Rights Watch*, 18 October. https://www.hrw.org/news/2017/10/18/china-abolish-secret-detention-ensure-rights-protections.

HRW (Human Rights Watch). 2018. 'China: Families of Interpol Targets Harassed.' *Human Rights Watch*, 31 January. https://www.hrw.org/news/2018/01/31/china-families-interpol-targets-harassed.

Lubman, Stanley. 2015. 'In Sharp Words from Xi, Ominous Implications for China's Legal Reforms.' *The Wall Street Journal*, 10 February. https://blogs.wsj.com/chinarealtime/2015/02/10/sharp-wordsfrom-xi-have-ominous-implications-for-chinas-legal-reforms.

NSC (National Supervisory Commission). 2019. '国家监委组建一年大事记 [Record of Important Events in the First Years since the Establishment of the NSC].' 中国纪检监察杂志 [Central Commission for Discipline Inspection Journal], February. http://zgjjjc.ccdi.gov.cn/bqml/bqxx/201902/t20190228_189443.html.

NSC (National Supervisory Commission). 2018. '公安部副部长孟宏伟涉嫌违法,接受国家监委检查调查 [Former Vice-minister of Public Security Meng Hongwei Is Suspected of Violating the Law and Is Under Investigation from the National Supervisory Commission].' National Supervisory Commission website, 7 October. http://www.ccdi.gov.cn/toutiao/201810/t20181007_180936.html.

Phillips, Tom. 2015. 'China Lashes Out at US after Claims Beijing Is Deploying "Covert Agents".' *The Guardian*, 19 August. https://www.theguardian.com/world/2015/aug/18/china-beijing-operation-fox-hunt-america.

Shepherd, Christian. 2017. 'No Hiding Place: China Releases Street Names of Fugitives Holed Up Abroad.' *Reuters*, 27 April. https://www.reuters.com/article/us-china-corruption/no-hiding-place-china-releases-street-names-of-fugitives-holed-up-abroad-idUSKBN17T1VO.

The Economist. 2012. 'Life and Death Struggle.' *The Economist*, 8 December. https://www.economist.com/china/2012/12/08/life-and-death-struggle.

Wan, William. 2013. 'Bo Xilai Is Surprisingly Combative during Trial in China.' *The Washington Post*, 22 August. https://www.washingtonpost.com/world/asia_pacific/bo-xilai-surprisingly-combative-during-trial/2013/08/22/511ce2c2-0b16-11e3-8974-f97ab3b3c677_story.html.

Intellectual Property, Artificial Intelligence, and Ethical Dilemmas: China and the New Frontiers of Academic Integrity (JAMES DARROWBY)

AI HLEG (High-level Expert Group on Artificial Intelligence). 2018. 'Draft Ethics Guidelines for Trustworthy AI.' European Commission website, 18 December. https://ec.europa.eu/digital-single-market/en/news/draft-ethics-guidelines-trustworthy-ai.

Avin, Shahar and Haydn Belfield. 2019. 'Advice to EU High-Level Expert Group on Artificial Intelligence.' *Centre for the Study of Existential Risk*, 26 February. https://www.cser.ac.uk/news/advice-eu-high-level-expert-group-artificial-intel.

Eftimiades, Nicholas. 2018. 'A Blueprint to Stop Chinese Espionage, IP Theft: Nick Eftimiades, Top Intel Expert.' *Breaking Defence*, 3 December. https://breakingdefense.com/2018/12/how-to-combatchinese-espionage-ip-theft-nick-eftimiades-top-intel-expert.

European Commission. 2019. 'High-Level Expert Group on Artificial Intelligence.' European Commission website, 13 February. https://ec.europa.eu/digital-single-market/en/high-level-expert-group-artificial-intelligence.

ICDPPC (International Conference of Data Protection & Privacy Commissioners). 2018. 'Declaration on Ethics and Data Protection in Artificial Intelligence.' ICDPPC website, 23 October. https://icdppc.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/10/20180922_ICDPPC-40th_AI-Declaration_ADOPTED.pdf.

Knaus, Christopher. 2019. 'University Rejects Porter's Push to List on New Foreign Influence Register.' *The Guardian*, 11 March. https://www.theguardian.com/australia-news/2019/mar/11/university-rejects-porters-push-to-list-on-new-foreign-influence-register.

Puko, Timothy and Kate O'Keeffe. 2019. 'Energy Department to Ban Foreign Talent-Recruitment Programs.' *The Wall Street Journal*, 1 February. https://www.wsj.com/articles/energy-department-to-ban-foreign-talent-recruitment-programs-11549052674.

Redden, Elizabeth. 2018. 'The Chinese Student Threat?' *Inside Higher Ed*, 15 February. https://www.insidehighered.com/news/2018/02/15/fbi-director-testifies-chinese-students-and-intelligence-threats.

Tencent UR. 2018. 'Tencent AI Lab Rhino-Bird Focused Research Program 2019 Call for Proposal.' *Tencent UR*, 28 November. https://ur.tencent.com/article/255.

US Senate Committee on the Judiciary. 2018. 'China's Non-traditional Espionage Against the United States: The Threat and Potential Policy Responses.' Full Committee Hearing, 12 December. https://www.judiciary.senate.gov/meetings/chinas-non-traditional-espionage-against-the-united-states-the-threat-and-potential-policy-responses.

Walsh, Michael and Jason Fang. 'Why Do Some Chinese-Australians Feel Targeted by the Government's New Foreign Influence Laws?' *ABC News*, 29 March. https://www.abc.net.au/news/2019-03-29/chinese-australians-confused-over-foreign-influence-laws/10936524.

From the Outside Looking In: A Response to John Garnaut's Primer on Ideology (CHRISTIAN SORACE)

Cheek, Timothy. 1998. 'From Market to Democracy in China: Gaps in the Civil Society Model.' In *Market Economics and Political Change: Comparing China and Mexico*, edited by Juan Lindau and Timothy Cheek, 219–52. New York: Rowan and Littlefield.

Dai, Jinhua (edited by Lisa Rofel). 2018. After the Post-Cold War: The Future of Chinese History. Durham: Duke University Press.

Garnaut, John. 2019. 'Engineers of the Soul: Ideology in Xi Jinping's China.' Sinocism, 17 January. https://nb.sinocism.com/p/engineers-of-the-soul-ideology-in.

Mitchell, Ryan. 'From Xinao to 'Brainwashing': Ideological Conflict and the Changing Discourse of Political Modernity in China.' Unpublished manuscript.

Hidden Rules and the 'Heartache' of Chinese Government Officials (JIE YANG)

Bateson, Gregory, Don D. Jackson, Jay Haley, and John Weakland. 1956. 'Toward a Theory of Schizophrenia.' Behavioral Science 1, no. 4: 251–54.

Bateson, Gregory. 1972. Steps to an Ecology of the Mind: Collected Essays in Anthropology, Psychiatry, Evolution, and Epistemology. St. Albans: Paladin.

Fang, Kecheng, Anqi Yun, and Lu Zhang. 2011. 'Officials' Heartache: How Much Do You Know.'' South China Morning Post, 8 December .

Lu, Xiaobo. 2000. Cadres and Corruption: The Organizational Involution of the Chinese Communist Party. Stanford: Stanford University Press.

Molé, Noelle J. 2012. Labor Disorders in Neoliberal Italy: Mobbing, Well-Being, and the Workplace. Bloomington: Indiana University Press.

Watzlawick, Paul, Janet Beavin Bavelas, and Don Jackson. 1967. The Pragmatics of Human Communication: A Study of Interactional Patterns, Pathologies and Paradoxes. New York: W. W. Norton & Company.

Wu, Si. 2001. 潜规则: 中国历史的真实游戏 [Hidden rules: The Real games Of Chinese History]. Kunming: Yunnan Renmin Chubanshe.

Yang, Jie. 2018. 'Officials' Heartache': Depression, Bureaucracy, and Therapeutic Governance in China.' *Current Anthropology* 58, no. 5: 596–615.

Against Atrophy: Party Organisations in Private Firms (JUDE BLANCHETTE)

Allen, Jamie and Rui Li. 2018. 'Awakening Governance: The Evolution of Corporate Governance in China.' Asian Corporate Governance Association. https://www.acga-asia.org/files.php?aid=158&id=1107.

Chen, Wenhong. 2007. 'Does the Colour of the Cat Matter? The Red Hat Strategy in China's Private Enterprises.' Management and Organisation Review 3, no. 1: 55–80

Dickson, Bruce J. 2000–2001. 'Cooptation and Corporatism in China: The Logic of Party Adaptation.' *Political Science Quarterly* 115, no. 4.

Dickson, Bruce. 2003. Red Capitalists in China: The Party, Private Entrepreneurs, and Prospects for Political Change. Cambridge, UK: Cambridge University Press.

The European Union Chamber of Commerce in China. 2017. 'Chamber Stance on the Governance of Joint Ventures and the Role of Party Organizations.' 3 November. https://www.europeanchamber.com.cn/en/press-releases/2583/chamber_stance_on_the_governance_of_joint_ventures_and_the_role_of_party_organisations.

Gu, Bin. 2019. 'Western Fears of Party Influence on Chinese Companies Are Overblown.' *The Financial Times*, 18 February. https://www.ft.com/content/d87c2dac-335d-11e9-9be1-7dc6e2dfa65e.

He, Huifeng. 2017. 'German Trade Body Warns Firms May Pull out of China over Communist Party Pressure.' *South China Morning Post*, 29 November. https://www.scmp.com/news/china/economy/article/2122104/german-trade-body-warns-firms-may-pull-out-china-over-communist.

Ma, Jun and Xuan He. 2018. 'The Chinese Communist Party's Integration Policy towards Private Business and Its Effectiveness: An Analysis of the Ninth National Survey of Chinese Private Enterprises.' *Chinese Journal of Sociology* 4, no. 3: 422–49.

Martina, Michael. 2017. 'In China, the Party's Push for Influence inside Foreign Firms Stirs Fears.' *Reuters*, 24 August. https://www.reuters.com/article/us-china-congress-companies/exclusive-in-china-the-partys-push-for-influence-inside-foreign-firms-stirs-fears-idUSKCN1B40JU.

State Council Information Office. 2017. 'Press Briefing.' 21 October. http://www.scio.gov.cn/32618/Document/1566420/1566420.htm.

Yan, Xiaojun and Jie Huang. 2017. 'Navigating Unknown Waters: The Chinese Communist Party's New Presence in the Private Sector.' *The China Review* 17, no. 2: 37–63.

Zhang, Hui. 2017. 'Hi-tech Firms Increasingly Setting up CPC Committees.' *Global Times*, 9 July. http://www.globaltimes.cn/content/1055602.shtml.

Anti-poverty Policies and Discourses of Blame in China (ROBERT WALKER AND YANG LICHAO)

Huang, Chengwei. 2019. '我国新时代脱贫攻坚阶段性成果及其前景展望 [The Staged Achievements of China's New Era from Poverty Alleviation and Its Prospects].' 江西财经大学学报 [Journal of Jiangxi University of Finance and Economics], no. 1: 55–62.

NPCSC (Standing Committee of the National People's Congress). 2019. '全国人民代表大会常务委员会专题调研组关于脱贫攻坚工作情况的调研报告—2019年2月26日在第十三届全国人民代表大会常务委员会第九次会议上 [Research Report of the Standing Committee of the Standing Committee of the National People's Congress on the Work of Poverty Alleviation — The Ninth Meeting of the Standing Committee of the 13th National People's Congress on 26 February 2019].' http://www.npc.gov.cn/npc/xinwen/2019-02/26/content_2072766.htm.

Chinese Feminism as We Know It: Public Pedagogies of the Anglophone Media Space (DUŠICA RISTIVOJEVIĆ)

Chomsky, Noam. 1997. 'What Makes Mainstream Media Mainstream.' Z Magazine, October. https://chomsky.info/199710__/.

Fleay, Caroline. 2011. 'China and the Limits of Transnational Human Rights Activism: From Tiananmen Square to the Beijing Olympics.' In *Power and Transnational Activism*, edited by Thomas Olesen, 111–29. London and New York: Routledge.

Guldi, Jo and David Armitage. 2014. History Manifesto. Cambridge, UK: Cambridge University Press.

Parkin, Siodhbhra and Jiayun Feng. 2019. 'The Movement is Clearly Losing the Momentum': Lu Pin on Chinese Feminism.' *SupChina*, March 8. https://supchina.com/2019/03/08/the-movement-is-clearly-losing-momentum-lu-pin-on-chinese-feminism.

Watson, Adam. 1992. *The Evolution of International Society: A Comparative Historical Analysis*. London and New York: Routledge.

Xiao, Meili. 2018. 'Who Are the Young Women Behind the '#MeToo in China' Campaign? An Organizer Explains.' *China Change*, 27 March. https://chinachange.org/2018/03/27/who-are-the-young-women-behind-the-metoo-in-china-campaign-an-organizer-explains.

Does China Have a Feminist Movement from the Left? (YIGE DONG)

A Female Foxconn Worker. 2018. '我是富士康女工,我要求建立反性骚扰制度 [I am a Female Foxconn Worker and I Request Foxconn to Establish Anti-Sexual Harassment Regulations].' 尖椒部落 [Jianjiao Club], 23 January. http://www.jianjiaobuluo.com/content/11481.

ACWF (All-China Women's Federation). 2000. '第二期中国妇女社会地位抽样调查主数据调查报告 [The Second National Survey on Women's Social Status].' Beijing: ACWF. http://www.wsic.ac.cn/staticdata/68555.htm.

ACWF (All-China Women's Federation). 2010. '第三期中国妇女社会地位抽样调查主数据调查报告 [The Third National Survey on Women's Social Status].' Beijing: ACWF. http://www.wsic.ac.cn/staticdata/84760.htm.

Arruzza, Cinzia, Tithi Bhattachary, and Nancy Fraser. 2019. Feminism for the 99%. New York: Verso Books.

Bai, Xin. 2015. '为何中国女权运动如此接近于"行为艺术"? [Does Chinese Feminism Look Like Performance Art?].' 澎湃 [The Paper], 9 September. https://www.thepaper.cn/newsDetail_forward_1379853.

China Citizens Movement. 2015. '劳工界对女权活动者的集体声援 [Labor Groups in Support of the Feminist Activists].' 公民 [China Citizens Movement]. 12 March. https://cmcn.org/archives/14953.

CNNIC (China Internet Network Information Center). 2018. '中国互联网络发展状况统计报告[China's Statistical Report on the Development of the Internet].' Beijing: CNNIC. http://www.cac.gov.cn/2018-08/20/c_1123296882.htm.

Dong, Limin. 2016. "'政治化"性别: 走向"公民社会"?以"后社会主义"中国为场域的考察 [Politicising Gender: A Move Toward "Civil Society"? A Case Study of "Postsocialist" China].' 开放时代 [Open Times], no. 1: 141–53.

Gender Watch. 2014. '用维权自我赋权: 农嫁女何竹青在行动中蜕变 [Self-Empowerment through Rights-based Campaign: How Activism Transformed a Rural Woman].' 妇女传媒监测网络 [Gender Watch Network], 6 March. http://www.genderwatch.cn:801/detail.jsp?fid=303710&cnID=90050.

Gongpingshe. 2015. 'Deep Concern about the Feminist Movement Suppressed by the Authorities: They Are Closely Related to Each of the Oppressed [深切关注遭受当局打压的女权运动: 她们与我们每一个受压迫者息息相关]." 工评社 [Labour Review]. 10 March. http://gps51.blogspot.com/2016/03/2015-3-10.html.

Jaffe, Sarah. 2017. 'Feminism for the 99 Percent.' The Progressive, 1 March. https://progressive.org/dispatches/feminism-for-the-99-percent-with-keeanga-yamahtta-taylor.

MADE IN CHINA / 1, 2019 149

Li, Maizi. 2017. 'I Went to Jail for Handing Out Feminist Stickers in China.' *The Guardian*, 7 March. https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/2017/mar/08/feminist-stickers-china-backash-women-activists.

Li, Xinping. 2015. 'New National Standards Are Available for Nanny Service.' South China Morning Post, 6 July. https://www.scmp.com/news/china/policies-politics/article/2154278/trial-fire-three-years-crackdown-put-chinas-nascent.

Liang, Chenyu. 2018. 'The #MeToo Campaign Spreading across China's College Campuses.' Sixth Tone, 15 January. https://www.sixthtone.com/news/1001520/the-%23metoo-campaign-spreading-across-chinas-college-campuses.

Liu, Lydia He, Rebecca E. Karl, and Dorothy Ko. 2013. *The Birth of Chinese Feminism*. New York: Columbia University Press.

Lu, Pin. 2016. 'Above Ground: China's Young Feminist Activists and Forty Moments of Transformation.' Online Exhibition at University of Michigan Library. https://www.lib.umich.edu/online-exhibits/exhibits/show/aboveground/remarks.

Oxfam Hong Kong. 2016. '边缘女工的充权与倡导 [Empowerment and Advocacy: Report on Oxfam's Working Experience with Domestic Workers].' Hong Kong: Oxfam Hong Kong. http://www.oxfam.org.hk/filemgr/2937/RighttobeHeardEmpoweringDomesticWorkersinMainlandChina-c.pdf.

Shephard, Christian. 2019. 'At a Top Chinese University, Activist "Confession" Strike Fear into Students.' *Reuters*, 21 January. https://www.reuters.com/article/us-china-rights-confessions/at-a-top-chinese-university-activist-confessions-strike-fear-into-students-idUSKCN1PF0RR.

Stauffer, Brian. 2018. "Only Men Need Apply": Gender Discrimination in Job Advertisement in China.' *Human Rights Watch*, 23 April. https://www.hrw.org/report/2018/04/23/only-men-need-apply/gender-discrimination-job-advertisements-china.

Wang, Zheng. 1999. Women in the Chinese Enlightenment: Oral and Textual Histories. Berkeley: University of California Press.

Wang, Zheng. 2015. 'Detention of the Feminist Five in China.' Feminist Studies 41, no. 2: 476-82.

Wang, Zheng. 2016. Finding Women in the State: A Socialist Feminist Revolution in the People's Republic of China (1949–1964). Berkeley: University of California Press.

Wang, Zheng and Ying Zhang. 2010. 'Global Concepts, Local Practices-Chinese Feminism since the Fourth UN Conference on Women.' *Feminist Studies* 36, no. 1: 40–70.

Wu, Yanrui .2015. 'China's Services Sector: The New Engine of Economic Growth.' *Eurasian Geography and Economics* 56, no. 6: 618–34.

Xiao, Meili. 2018. '马户的故事 [The Story of Ma Hu].' 女权学论 [Chinese Feminism Online], 26 May. https://chinesefeminism.org/%E9%A9%AC%E6%88%B7%E7%9A%84%E6%95%85%E4%BA%8B% EF%BC%88%E4%B8%8A%EF%BC%89.

Zhang, Yueran. 2019. 'The Jasic Strike and the Future of the Chinese Labour Movement.' In *Made in China Yearbook 2018: Dog Days*, edited by Ivan Franceschini and Nicholas Loubere, 64–71. Canberra: ANU Press.

Zheng, Yonging. 2018. '梦雨: 无悔选择—从中大硕士到流水线女工 [Mengyu: No Regrets — From a Sun Yat-Sen University Graduate to a Assembly Line Worker].' *China Digital Times*, 7 July. https://chinadigitaltimes.net/chinese/2018/07/%E9%83%91%E6%B0%B8%E6%98%8E-%E6%A2%A6%E9%9B%A8%EF%BC%9A%E6%97%A0%E6%82%94%E9%80%89%E6%8B%A9-%E4%BB%8E%E4%B8%AD%E5%A4%A7%E7%A1%95%E5%A3%AB%E5%88%B0%E6%B5%81%E6%B0%B4%E7%BA%BE.

Global Connections: Chinese Feminism, Tibet, and Xinjiang (SÉAGH KEHOE)

BBC. 2016. 'Chinese Activist Zheng Churan: "Hey Trump, Feminists Are Watching You." *BBC*, 15 December. https://www.bbc.co.uk/news/world-asia-china-38325121.

Beydoun, Khaled A. 2018. 'China Holds One Million Uighur Muslims in Concentration Camps.' *Al Jazeera*, 13 September. https://www.aljazeera.com/indepth/opinion/china-holds-million-uighur-muslims-concentration-camps-180912105738481.html.

Byler, Darren. 2018. "As If You've Spent Your Whole Life in Prison": Starving and Subdued in Xinjiang Detention Centers.' *SupChina*, 5 December. https://supchina.com/2018/12/05/starving-and-subdued-in-xinjiang-detention-centers.

China File. 2018. 'Here Are the Fortune 500 Companies Doing Business in Xinjiang.' *China File*, 2 October. http://www.chinafile.com/reporting-opinion/features/here-are-fortune-500-companies-doing-business-xinjiang.

Cockburn, Harry. 2018. 'Muslim Woman Describes Torture and Beatings in China Detention Camp: "I Begged Them to Kill Me." *The Independent*, 28 November. https://www.independent.co.uk/news/world/asia/uighur-muslim-china-mihrigul-tursun-torture-reeducation-camps-a8656396.html.

Crenshaw, Kimberle. 1989. 'Demarginalizing the Intersection of Race and Sex: A Black Feminist Critique of Antidiscrimination Doctrine, Feminist Theory and Antiracist Policies.' *University of Chicago Legal Forum* no. 1: 139–67.

Davis, Angela. 2011. Abolition Democracy: Beyond Empire, Prisons, and Torture. New York: Seven Stories Press.

Feng, Jiayun. 2017. 'Hard Time for Feminists in China.' SupChina, 8 March. https://supchina.com/2017/03/08/hard-times-feminists-china.

Feng, Jiayun. 2018. 'Chinese Social Media Censors Feminist Voices.' *SupChina*, 9 March. https://supchina.com/2018/03/09/chinese-social-media-censors-feminist-voices.

Fincher, Leta Hong. 2018. Betraying Big Brother: The Feminist Awakening in China. London: Bloomsbury Publishing Plc.

Grose, Timothy and James Leibold. 2015. 'China's Ban on Islamic Veils Is Destined to Fail.' *Foreign Policy*, 5 February. https://foreignpolicy.com/2015/02/05/chinas-ban-on-islamic-veils-is-destined-to-fail.

Leibold, James. 2010. 'More Than a Category: Han Supremacism on the Chinese Internet.' *The China Quarterly*, no. 203, 539–59.

Li, Maizi. 2017. 'I Went to Jail for Handing Out Feminist Stickers in China.' *The Guardian*, 8 March. https://www.theguardian.com/commentisfree/2017/mar/08/feminist-stickers-china-backash-women-activists.

Li, Ruohan. 2019. 'Tibet Records Double-digit GDP Growth for 26 Consecutive Years.' *Global Times*, 11 January. http://www.globaltimes.cn/content/1135465.shtml.

Lokyitsang, Dawa. 2012. 'The Art Of (China's) Colonialism: Constructing Invisibilities in (Tibetan) History and Geography.' *Lhakar Diaries*, 19 December. https://lhakardiaries.com/2012/12/19/the-art-of-chinas-colonialism-constructing-invisibilities-in-tibetan-history-and-geography.

Phillips, Tom. 2016. 'Chinese Feminists Post Selfies in Solidarity with Stanford Assault Victim.' *The Guardian*, 10 June. https://www.theguardian.com/world/2016/jun/10/chinese-feminists-selfies-solidarity-stanford-assault-victim.

Radio Free Asia. 2019. 'Independent Students Slam China-Backed Intimidation on Overseas Campuses.' *Radio Free Asia*, 15 February. https://www.rfa.org/english/news/china/campuses-02152019094958.html.

Roberts, Sean. 2018. 'The Biopolitics of China's "War on Terror" and the Exclusion of the Uyghurs.' *Critical Asian Studies* 50, no. 2: 232–58.

Smith Finley, Joanne. 2018. 'Islam in Xinjiang: "De-Extremification" or Violation of Religious Space?' *The Asia Dialogue*, 15 June. http://theasiadialogue.com/2018/06/15/islam-in-xinjiang-de-extremification-or-violation-of-religious-space.

Smith Finley, Joanne. 2019. "Securitization, Insecurity and Conflict in Contemporary Xinjiang: Has PRC Counter-terrorism Evolved into State Terror?" *Central Asian Survey* 38, no. 1: 1–26.

Sinica Podcast. 2019. 'Sinica Podcast: Tashi Rabgey and Jim Millward on China's Ethnic Policy in Xinjiang And Tibet.' *SupChina*, 4 February. https://supchina.com/2019/02/14/sinica-podcast-tashi-rabgey-and-jim-millward-on-chinas-ethnic-policy-in-xinjiang-and-tibet.

Tang, Zizi and Echo Huang. 2018. 'A Platform for Female Factory Workers Has Disappeared from China's Twitter.' *Quartz*, 16 July. https://qz.com/1328627/a-chinese-platform-for-female-factory-workers-rights-has-been-blocked-on-weibo.

Uyghur Human Rights Project. 'What You Can Do.' Uyghur Human Rights Project website. https://uhrp.org/what-you-can-do.

Wang, Bin and Catherine Driscoll. 2019. 'Chinese Feminists on Social Media: Articulating Different Voices, Building Strategic Alliances.' *Continuum* 33, no. 1: 1–15.

Zhang, Chenchen. 2017. 'The Curious Rise of the "White Left" as a Chinese Internet Insult.' *Open Democracy*, 11 May. https://www.opendemocracy.net/en/digitaliberties/curious-rise-of-white-left-as-chinese-internet-insult.

The Plight of Sex Workers in China: From Criminalisation and Abuse to Activism (TIANTIAN ZHENG)

Dewey, Susan, Tiantian Zheng, and Orchard Treena. 2016. Sex Workers and Criminalization in North America and China: Ethical and Legal Issues in Exclusionary Regimes. Berlin: Springer.

Di, Yufei. 2014. '中国法律界人士呼吁废除收容教育 [The Chinese Legal Scholars Appeal To Abolish The Rehabilitation Education System].' *The New York Times*, 6 May. https://cn.nytimes.com/china/20140506/c06petition.

Gray, David. 2013. 'Swept Away: Abuses against Sex Workers in China.' *Human Rights Watch*, 14 May. https://www.hrw.org/report/2013/05/14/swept-away/abuses-against-sex-workers-china.

Jeffreys, Elaine. 2004. China, Sex and Prostitution. London: Routledge.

Jie, Andi. 2014. '收容教育制度下, 中国性工作者权利失去保障 [Chinese Sex Workers Have Lost the Protection for Their Rights under the Rehabilitation Education System].' The New York Times, 4 January. https://cn.nytimes.com/china/20140104/c04laborcamps.

Kuo, Lily. 2013. '性工作者仍被强制'再教育 [Chinese Sex Workers Are Still Forced To Be Reeducated].' 青年参考 [Youth Counsel], 18 December. http://qnck.cyol.com/html/2013-12/18/nw.D110000qnck_20131218_3-27.htm.

Li, Huiqing. 2007. '迟夙生, 一位律师代表的'法律眼 [Chi Susheng, The Legal Eyes of a Lawyer].' 法律与生活 [Law and Life], 24 April.

Lin, Sen. 2015. '性工作权益组织: 废除收容, 实现非罪 [Sex Workers' Rights Protection Organisations: Abolishing The Rehabilitation System, Realising Decriminalisation].' *Voice of America*, 20 August. https://www.voachinese.com/a/custody-education-system-20150820/2925132.html.

Long, Da. 2010. '草根组织发展, 敢问路在何方? [Where Is the Road for Grassroots Organisations?].' Our Voice Newsletter, no. 23: 11–15.

Peng, Pai. 2018. '卖淫嫖娼人员收容教育有望废除 [There Is Hope to Abolish Rehabilitation of Sex Workers].' 搜狐新闻 [Sohu News], 25 December. http://www.sohu.com/a/284371594_260616.

Spires, Anthony. 2011. 'Contingent Symbiosis and Civil Society in an Authoritarian State: Understanding the Survival of China's Grassroots NGOs.' *American Journal of Sociology* 117, no. 1: 1–45.

State Council. 2006. 艾滋病防治条例 [Regulations on AIDS Prevention]. 12 February. http://www.gov.cn/ziliao/flfg/2006-02/12/content_186324.htm.

State Council. 2012. 艾滋病"十二五"行动计划 [Actions on AIDS during the 12th Five-Year Plan]. 13 January. http://www.gov.cn/zwgk/2012-02/29/content_2079097.htm.

Xiao, Er. 2013. '权益团体促中国取消对性工作者的收容制度 [Rights Protection Groups Urge China to Abolish the Rehabilitation System against Sex Workers].' *BBC News Chinese*, 11 December. https://www.bbc.com/zhongwen/simp/china/2013/12/131211_china_justice_rights.

Xie, Fei. 2010. '性工作者叶海燕因倡议性工作合法化被捕 [Sex Worker Ye Haiyan Was Arrested for Advocating Legalisation of Sex Work].' 苦劳网 [Kulao Wang], 12 August. https://www.coolloud.org.tw/node/53745.

Xie, Huaxing. 2010. '东莞卖淫女遭绳牵示众 [Sex Workers on Leash Were Paraded in Dongguan].' 广州日报 [Guangzhou Daily], 27 July.

Xu, Nan. 2012. '底层性工作者生存安全调查 [An Investigation into the Survival Safety of Underground Sex Workers].' 南方周末 [South Weekend], 28 May. http://www.infzm.com/content/12031.

Zheng, Tiantian. 2009a. Red Lights: The Lives of Sex Workers in Postsocialist China. Minneapolis: University of Minnesota Press.

Zheng, Tiantian. 2009b. Ethnographies of Prostitution in Contemporary China: Gender Relations, HIV/AIDS, and Nationalism. New York: Palgrave Macmillan.

Accidental Activists: The Resistance of the '709' Wives (NICOLA MACBEAN)

AFP (Agence France-Presse). 2018. "It's Been 1,000 Days": Wife of Jailed Chinese Lawyer on March for Answers.' *The Guardian*, 6 April. https://www.theguardian.com/world/2018/apr/06/its-been-1000-days-wife-of-jailed-chinese-lawyer-on-march-for-answers.

Barboza, David. 2007. 'Chinese Lawyer Recounts Abduction.' *The New York Times*, 3 October. https://www.nytimes.com/2007/10/03/world/asia/03china.html.

Buckley, Chris and Didi Kirsten Tatlow. 2017. 'In China, Wives Fight Back after Their Activist Husbands Are Jailed.' *The New York Times*, 18 May. https://www.nytimes.com/2017/05/18/world/asia/china-lawyers-detained-wives-families.html.

China Change. 2017. 'Wang Qiaoling, Wife of Lawyer Li Heping, Reflects on Life, Faith and the 709 Crackdown.' *China Change*, 26 May. https://chinachange.org/2017/05/26/wang-qiaoling-wife-of-lawyer-li-heping-reflects-on-life-faith-and-the-709-crackdown.

Edelstam Foundation. 2018. 'Persecuted Wife of Detained Chinese Human Rights Lawyer Receives the Edelstam Prize.' Edelstam Foundation website, 27 November. http://www.edelstam.org/news/persecuted-wife-of-detained-chinese-human-rights-lawyer-receives-the-edelstam-prize.

Front Line Defenders. 2015. 'Two Human Rights Defenders Detained in Escalating Crackdown.' Front Line Defenders, 17 June. https://www.frontlinedefenders.org/en/case/case-history-guo-bin.

Macbean, Nicola. 2018. 'The Mental Health Costs of Repression.' In *Made in China Yearbook 2017: Gilded Age*, edited by Ivan Franceschini and Nicholas Loubere, 130–33. Canberra: ANU Press.

OHCHR (Office of the United Nations High Commissioner for Human Rights). 2019. 'Women Human Rights Defenders Face Worsening Violence, Warns UN Human Rights Expert.' OHCHR website, 28 February. https://www.ohchr.org/EN/NewsEvents/Pages/DisplayNews.aspx?NewsID=24232&LangID=E.

Sudworth, John. 2015. 'Wang Qiaoling's Battle to Find Missing Lawyer Husband, Li Heping.' BBC, 9 September. https://www.bbc.com/news/blogs-china-blog-34199455.

Yang, Zhanqing. 2016. 'A Life in Detention.' New York Review of Books, 6 October. https://www.nybooks.com/daily/2016/10/06/china-life-in-extralegal-detention.

Descending into Debt in Cambodia (MILFORD BATEMAN, NITHYA NATARAJAN, KATHERINE BRICKELL, AND LAURIE PARSONS)

ADB (Asian Development Bank). 2014. 'Cambodia: Country Poverty Analysis 2014.' Manila: ADB. https://www.adb.org/sites/default/files/institutional-document/151706/cambodia-country-poverty-analysis-2014.pdf.

ADB (Asian Development Bank). 2018. 'Poverty in Cambodia.' Manila: ADB. https://www.adb.org/countries/cambodia/poverty.

Aleem, Amira. 2018. 'The Fields Are Empty: Why Thousands of Cambodian Farmers Are Disappearing,' Voluntary Service Overseas website, 16 June. https://www.vsointernational.org/news/blog/the-fields-are-empty-why-thousands-of-cambodian-farmers-are-disappearing.

Amsden, Alice Hoffenberg. 1989. Asia's Next Giant: South Korea and Late Industrialization. New York: Oxford University Press.

Amsden, Alice Hoffenberg. 2010. 'Say's Law, Poverty Persistence, and Employment Neglect.' *Journal of Human Development and Capabilities* 1, no. 1: 57–66.

Bateman, Milford. 2010. Why Doesn't Microfinance Work? The Destructive Rise of Local Neoliberalism. London: Zed Books.

Bateman, Milford. 2017a. 'The Rise of Cambodia's Microcredit Sector: An Unfolding Calamity.' EADI Nordic Conference Paper, 21–23 August.

Bateman, Milford. 2017b. 'Don't Fear the Rate Cap: Why Cambodia's Microcredit Regulations Aren't Such A Bad Thing.' *Next Billion*, 5 April. https://nextbillion.net/dont-fear-the-rate-cap-why-cambodias-microcredit-regulations-arent-such-a-bad-thing.

Bateman, Milford. 2019a. 'Cambodia: The Next Domino to Fall?' In *The Rise and Fall of Global Microcredit*, edited by Milford Bateman, Stephanie Blankenburg, and Richard Kozul-Wright.London and New York: Routledge.

Bateman, Milford. 2019b. 'Impacts of the Microcredit Model: Does Theory Reflect Actual Practice?' In *The Rise and Fall of Global Microcredit*, edited by Milford Bateman, Stephanie Blankenburg, and Richard Kozul-Wright, 42–68. London and New York: Routledge.

Bateman, Milford, Stephanie Blankenburg, and Richard Kozul-Wright (eds). 2019. *The Rise and Fall of Global Microcredit: Development, Debt and Disillusion*. London and New York: Routledge.

Brickell, Katherine, Laurie Parsons, Nithya Natarajan, and Sopheak Chann. 2018. 'Blood Bricks: Untold Stories of Modern Slavery and Climate Change from Cambodia.' Blood Bricks website. https://www.projectbloodbricks.org/publications.

Bylander, Maryann. 2015. 'Credit as Coping: Rethinking Microcredit in the Cambodian Context.' *Oxford Development Studies* 43, no. 4: 533–53.

Chang, Ha-Joon and Ilene Grabel. 2014. Reclaiming Development: An Alternative Economic Policy Manual (2nd edition). London: Zed Books.

CMA (Cambodia Microfinance Association). 2019. CMA website. https://www.cma-network.org/en/microfinance-information-exchange.

Johnson, Chalmers. 1982. Miti and the Japanese Miracle: The Growth of Industrial Policy, 1925-1975. Stanford: Stanford University Press.

Kurczy, S. 2009. 'Micro-lenders run reality check.' *Asia Times Online*, 4 March.https://www.asiatimes.com/atimes/Southeast_Asia/KC05Ae02.html.

Liv, D. 2013. 'Study on the Drivers of Over-Indebtedness of Microfinance Borrowers in Cambodia: An In-depth Investigation of Saturated Areas (Final Report).' Phnom Penh: Cambodia Institute of Development Study. https://www.accessdev.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/07/1037-1006-FILE.pdf.

Convergences. 2018. 'Microfinance Barometer 2018.' Convergences website. http://www.convergences.org/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/BMF_2018_EN_VFINALE.pdf.

MFC, CBC, and Good Return. 2017. 'Over-indebtedness study Cambodia II: Final Report.'

Mirowski, Philip. 2013. Never Let a Serious Crisis Go to Waste: How Neoliberalism Survived the Financial Meltdown. London: Verso Books.

Ovesen, Jan and Ing-Britt Trankell. 2014. 'Symbiosis of Microcredit and Private Moneylending in Cambodia.' *The Asia Pacific Journal of Anthropology* 15, no. 2: 178–96.

The Phnom Penh Post. 2019. 'Yuetai to Tap Cambodia's 'Demographic Dividend' to Promote Its Highend Properties in Phnom Penh.' *The Phnom Penh Post*, 1 January. https://www.phnompenhpost.com/post-focus/yuetai-tap-cambodias-demographic-dividend-promote-its-high-end-properties-phnompenh.

Rozas, Dantel. 2017. 'Interest Rate Cap Will Hurt Rural Families.' *The Phnom Penh Post*, 21 March. https://www.phnompenhpost.com/opinion/interest-rate-cap-will-hurt-rural-families.

Steptoe, George. 2013. 'Cambodian Flood Victims Drowning in Debt.' *The Diplomat*, 22 October. https://thediplomat.com/2013/10/cambodian-flood-victims-drowning-in-debt/2.

Studwell, Joe. 2013. How Asia Works: Success and Failure in The World's Most Dynamic Region. London: Profile Books.

Wade, Robert. 1990. Governing the Market: Economic Theory and the Role of Government in East Asian Industrialization. Princeton: Princeton University Press.

World Bank. 2018. 'Cambodia Economic Update October 2018: Recent Economic Developments and Outlook.' Washington DC: World Bank. https://www.worldbank.org/en/country/cambodia/publication/cambodia-economic-update-october-2018-recent-economic-developments-and-outlook.

Yunus, Muhammad. 1989. 'Grameen Bank: Organization and Operation.' In *Microenterprises in Developing Countries*, edited by Jacob Levitsky, 144–62. London: Intermediate Technology Publications.

Yunus, Muhammad and Alan Jolis. 1998. Banker to the Poor: The Autobiography of Muhammad Yunus, Founder of Grameen Bank. London: Aurum.

A Road to Forgetting: Friendship and Memory in China's Belt and Road Initiative (YI XIAOCUO)

Benson, Linda and Ingvar Svanberg. 1997. China's Last Nomads: The History and Culture of China's Kazaks. Armonk: M.E. Sharpe.

Brophy, David. 2016. *Uyghur Nation: Reform and Revolution on the Russia-China Frontier*. Cambridge and Massachusetts: Harvard University Press.

Chen, Fang. 2010. '塔城: 被伊塔事件改变的三代哈萨克族人 [Tacheng: Three Generations of Kazakhs Affected by Yi-Ta Incident].' 凤凰网 [*Phoenix Website*], 1 November. http://news.ifeng.com/mainland/special/xinjiang/baodao/detail_2010_11/01/2960341_1.shtml.

China News Service. 2017. '一带一路沿线十四个国家代表签订电影合作备忘录 [Delegates of Fourteen Countries on Belt and Road Initiative Signed Film Collaboration Memo].' China News Service, 17 June. http://www.chinanews.com/cul/2017/06-17/8253643.shtml

Cliff, Thomas. 2009. 'Neo Oasis: The Xinjiang Bingtuan in the Twenty-First Century.' Asian Studies Review 33, no. 1: 83–106.

HKFP (Hong Kong Free Press). 'China Thanks Kazakhstan for "Support" of Xinjiang Crackdown.' *Hong Kong Free Press*, 29 March. https://www.hongkongfp.com/2019/03/29/china-thanks-kazakhstan-support-xinjiang-crackdown.

KazInform. 2018. 'Kazakh azamati ashiqtan aman alip qalghan ataqti qitay kompozitor—si sinhay [Starving Man Saved by Kazakh man was a Famous Chinese Composer Xian Xinghai].' *KazInform*, 4 October. https://www.inform.kz/ar/article_a2702949.

McMillen, Donald Hugh. 1979. Chinese Communist Power and Policy in Xinjiang, 1949-1977. Folkestone and Boulder: Westview Press.

Putz, Catherine. 2018. 'Carefully, Kazakhstan Confronts China About Kazakhs in Xinjiang Re-Education Camps.' *The Diplomat*, 16 June. https://thediplomat.com/2018/06/carefully-kazakhstan-confronts-china-about-kazakhs-in-xinjiang-re-education-camps.

Said, Edward. 2000. Reflections on Exile and Other Essays. Cambridge: Harvard University Press.

Ramzy, Austin. 2019. 'Critic Who Exposed China's Muslim Camps Is Detained, Even Across the Border.' *The New York Times*, 13 March. https://www.nytimes.com/2019/03/13/world/asia/china-kazakh-activist-camps-xinjiang-muslims.html.

Rednet. 2017. '迪玛希自荐上《歌手》, 语言不通是最大考验 [Dimash self-recommended to be on *I'm a Singer*, his biggest challenge is language].' 人民网 [*People's Net*], 23 January. http://sz.people.com. cn/n2/2017/0123/c202846-29637448.html.

Shen, Zhihua and Danhui Li. 2011. *After Leaning to One Side: China and its Allies in the Cold War.* Stanford and Washington, D.C: Woodrow Wilson Center Press.

Shih, Gerry. 2018. 'China's Mass Indoctrination Camps Evoke Cultural Revolution.' *Ap News*, 17 May. https://apnews.com/6e151296fb194f85ba69a8babd972e4b.

Sohu. 2018. '中俄合拍电影《永远的记忆》合拍片仍需探索共赢模式 [Sino-Russian Co-produced Film *Eternal Memory* Explores Win-win Model].' 搜狐网 [Sohu.com], 11 October. http://www.sohu.com/a/258859783_115362.

Tengrinews. 2018. 'Genkonsul KNR obratilsya k tem, kto rasprostranyaet slukhi o "kitaiskoi ugroze" [PRC Ambassador Responds to Those who Spread Words about the 'Chinese Threat'].' *Tengrinews*, 20 July. https://tengrinews.kz/conference/266/?fbclid=IwAR2d0ODZvtL3it_NBn8_NSSgW4m2StRM4BZmsRSm5JlNdeMgjh61tcxoSGg.

Vanderklippe, Nathan. 2018. "Everyone Was Silent, Endlessly Mute": Former Chinese Re-education Instructor Speaks Out.' *The Globe and Mail*, 2 August. https://www.theglobeandmail.com/world/article-everyone-was-silent-endlessly-mute-former-chinese-re-education.

Vanderklippe, Nathan. 2019. "I Felt Like A Slave:" Inside China's Complex System of Incarceration and Control of Minorities.' *The Globe and Mail*, 31 March. https://www.theglobeandmail.com/world/article-i-felt-like-a-slave-inside-chinas-complex-system-of-incarceration.

Wu, Yan and Peijuan Ji. 2018. '中哈首部合拍电影《音乐家》 用电影传递理解和友谊 [The First Sino-Kazakhstan Co-production Film *The Composer* Promotes Understanding and Friendship].'人民网 [People.cn], 10 June. http://media.people.com.cn/n1/2018/0610/c40606-30047849.html.

Wu, Yan, and Song Qu. 2018. '中哈两国元首共同接见并看片花,电影《音乐家》到底讲了什么? [What Stories Exactly Does *The Composer* tell?].' 人民网 [*People's Net*], 9 June. http://world.people.com.cn/n1/2018/0609/c1002-30047527.html.

Xinhua. 2017. '你知道吗? 习主席讲述的故事要拍电影了 [Do You Know the Story Told by Xi Jinping Will Be Made into A Film?].' 新华网 [Xinhua Net], 9 June. http://www.xinhuanet.com/world/2017-06/09/c_129628984.htm.

Xu, Fan. 2018. 'Building Bridges with Films.' *China Daily*, 10 June. http://www.chinadaily.com. cn/a/201806/10/WS5b1d0ed7a31001b82571f272.html.

Zhou, Liang. 2018. '中哈首部合拍片《音乐家》将助力两国关系发展—访哈萨克斯坦文化体育部长[The First Sino-Kazakhstan Co-production Film *The Composer* Will Promote the Development of the Diplomatic Relation of Two Countries: An Interview with Cultural and Sport Minister of Kazakhstan].' 新华网 [Xinhua Net], 6 June. http://www.xinhuanet.com/world/2018-06/06/c_1122946884.htm.

Once Upon a Time in China: Lu Zhixiang's Sketches of Shanghai in the 1930s (MARTINA CASCHERA)

Barthes, Roland. 1977. 'Rhetoric of the Image.' In *Image – Music – Text*, edited and translated by Stephen Heath, 32–51. New York: Hill and Wang.

Bi, Kegua and Yuanlin Huang. 2006. 中国漫画史 [History of Chinese cartoon]. Beijing: Wenhua Yishu Chubanshe.

Bevan, Paul. 2016. A Modern Miscellany. Shanghai Cartoon Artists, Shao Xunmei's circle and the Travels of Jack Chen, 1926-1938. Leiden: Brill.

Chen, Wangdao (ed.). 1981 (1935). 小品文和漫画 [Short Essays and Cartoons]. Shanghai: Shanghai Shenghuo Chubanshe.

Huang, Ke, Zhenhu Gan, and Lei Chen (comps.), Shanghai Tushuguan (ed.). 2010. 老上海漫画, 上海图书馆历史文献研究丛刊 [Cartoons from old Shanghai, Shanghai Library Series on Literary Research]. Shanghai: Shanghai Kexue Jishu Wenxian Chubanshe.

Lian. 1937. '本刊作家介绍(三) [Introducing Our Writers (Part 3)].' 抗战画报 [Pictorials of Anti-Japanese War] 2, no. 5.

Lu, Zhixiang. 1998 (1936). 志庠素描集 [Zhixiang's Sketches]. Jinan: Shandong Huabao Chubanshe..

Ma, Linghe. 1996. '流民与上海租界社会 [Migrants and Shanghai Semicolonial Society].' 二十一世纪 21st Century] 12, no. 38: 46-54.

Navasky, Victor. 2013. The Art of Controversy: Political Cartoons and Their Enduring Power. New York: Alfred Knopf.

Qiu, Yunguang. 2010. '热点评论: 速写漫画的头号功臣叶浅予 (3): 平民画家陆志庠和他的速写漫画 [Hot Comments: Ye Qianyu, the Outstanding Master of Sketches(3): Lu Zhixiang, the Painter of Common People, and His Sketches].' 人民网 [People's Net], 20 April. http://comic.people.com.cn/GB/122400/130243/11408283.html.

Sturken, Marita and Cartwright Lisa. 2009. *Practices of looking: An Introduction to Visual Culture*. Oxford: Oxford University Press.

MADE IN CHINA / 1, 2019 159

Wagner, Rudolf. 2011. 'China 'Asleep' and 'Awakening': A Study in Conceptualizing Asymmetry and Coping with It.' *Transcultural Studies*, no. 1: 4–139.

Wei, Shaochang. 1998. '后记 [Postscript].' In 陆志庠素描集 [Lu Zhixiang's Sketches] by Lu Zhixiang, 183–84. Jinan: Shandong Huabao Chubanshe.

Wu, Jiran. 2015. '漫画界的素描大师陆志庠 [The Great Master of Sketches in the 'Cartoon Circle'].' 漫文漫画吴浩然的博客 Wu Haoran's Comic Blog], 3 January. http://blog.sina.com.cn/s/blog_c1835a060102v8j7.html.

Ye, Qianyu. 2012. 细叙沧桑记流年 [Detailed Account of the Transformation of the World and Memoirs of Fleeting Time]. Nanjing: Jiangsu Wenyi Chubanshe.